To be read in conjunction with and added to representation made on 13.5.2010.
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Havant Borough Local Development Framework

Pre-Submission Core Strategy Representation Form
Wednesday 31 March to 5pm Monday 17 May 2010 
If you would like to make a representation on the soundness or legal compliance of the Pre-Submission Core Strategy, please complete the form below.  All comments upheld will be used to inform the next stage of the Core Strategy.


Contact Details

Title:    Mr
Name: R Tate

Organisation (if relevant): Save Old Bedhampton Association.

Address:    24 Lodge Road

                  Havant                    Post Code: PO9 3LL

Email: rontate@rontatepdr.co.uk        Tel: 02392475375

If you already have a consultee reference from a previous Local Development Framework consultation, please enter it here:  07/0035

Representations may be accompanied by a request to be notified that the Core Strategy has

been submitted for independent examination, the publication of the inspector’s report and the adoption of the Core Strategy. Do you wish to be notified accordingly?





Yes X

 

The following boxes are for your representation. Please add extra pages if required, thank you.

Please indicate under what grounds you wish to submit your representation on the Pre-Submission Core Strategy:


Not legally compliant
                  Not effective

   X       Not justified                               X       Not consistent with national policy

Please specify which paragraph number, page and chapter you are commenting on and provide justification as to why it is not legally compliant or fails one of the three tests of soundness. 

A separate entry is required for each item you consider to be unsound.

Policy DM1 (page 126) is supported by the ‘Open Spaces Plan Final Report’ (OSPFP). This report (OSPFP) follows the guidance in PPG17 but in respect of Broadmarsh (pp88/9) it recognises that the Local Plan Inspector felt that the land should be identified as greenspace and that its use by the public as a very popular non-designated country park makes it of sub regional strategic importance. 

By its nature, as a coastal resource, the site is not readily interchangeable with other land in the Borough for open space purposes. Page 102 of the report (OSPFP) indicates that the plan seeks to ensure spaces of strategic or Borough wide significance are accessible and of high quality and high value to residents and wildlife. There is nothing to indicate how this will be achieved if the land at Brockhampton West is developed.

PPG17’Planning for Open Space and Recreation’ (paragraph 1) suggests that open space sites with strategic significance are assessed at the regional or sub regional level. The unique nature of Brockhampton West brings it within this category but Report OSPFP does not do such an analysis.

If it is to be developed, paragraph 10 of PPG17 requires clarity that the land is surplus to requirements including consideration of other open space functions it might perform and paragraph 11 also suggests that sites that benefit wildlife and biodiversity might be regarded as of particular quality and consequently given protection within plans. Paragraph 17(iv) takes this further and requires consideration of the impact of any development on biodiversity and nature conservation.

So the core strategy is not justified and not consistent with national policy.  The strategy could be made more sound if site BD11 were excluded.      
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